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Aliquippa Elementary 2014-2015
Welcome to Second Grade

Mrs. Battaglini
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Wow! It's finally here. A new school year, a new grade, and of course a new teacher and students! It's an exciting time for teachers and students at Aliquippa Elementary!

With all the new changes, a few things will remain the same in Second Grade. Please read the following information and keep for future reference. 

CLASS WORK:

Your child is expected to complete all class work and turn it in before the end of the day. Incomplete class work will become homework and will need to be returned the following day.

HOMEWORK:

There will be homework every day (except Friday) in Reading, Math and Grammar. It is essential that your child complete all homework and return it to class the following day. Please check your child's homework after completion and sign their planner. Homework is recorded and counted towards a final grade for each 9 week period. Your assistance and enforcement of this policy is crucial towards your child's success and education.
SPELLING WORD LIST

Your child will receive a Spelling word list every Monday. This list will be used all week long.  Your child will be tested weekly on their words.

MATH FACTS

I realize we live in a time of calculators and computers, however, I still feel there is value in memorization skills-- especially with math facts. Knowing math facts will expedite your child's math work and prepare them for future memorization of future facts, like multiplication! We will be working with Rocket Math daily.  Helping your child learn their facts may be done in a variety of ways: drilling your child in the car on the way to football practice, the store, etc. Make it fun and challenging! 
ILLNESS

A note of excuse is necessary after your child is absent from school. You may write the note on any type of paper and have your child return it to me for proper documentation. If you pull your child out of school for a doctor's appointment, you must submit a doctor's excuse.

FIELD TRIPS

Second grade usually plans at least one field trip. I really like all students to participate, however, their behavior and ability to follow classroom and school rules will determine their participation. Only students who behave properly are permitted to enjoy our field trip.

SPECIALS:

Our specials schedule for this year is as follows: 

Gym- August 26th -October 10th 
Art- October 14th- December 8th
Music- December 9th – February 12th
Computers- February 17th- April 13th
Library- April 14- June 4th
Please find attached the following:

STUDENT INFORMATION CARD, RELEASE FORM & STUDENT HANDBOOK

Please complete these forms and return them by August, 29th.
Thank you for your cooperation in these matters. It is a privilege to serve as your child's teacher and I look forward to a great year.

Yours truly,

 Mrs. Battaglini
